
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
May 27th, 1931 

 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in 
regular adjourned session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and 
answering at roll call were: Councilmen Bear, Glassford, Hall, 
Hirons, Holcombe, Roberts, Sievert. City Manager Soderstrum, City 
Attorney Adams and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. 
 
Proposed Lease – Mesa Air Transport 
 
A proposed form of lease was presented from the Mesa Air 
Transport, Inc. by which the City of Grand Junction agrees to 
lease to the Mesa Air Transport, Inc. its municipal airport field 

until the 1st day of May, 1933. 
 
Previous to this meeting proposed leases for the airport had been 
submitted by the Mesa Air Transport, Inc., and Douglas Armstrong, 
et al. It was announced at this time that the major portion of 
the financial backing for Douglas Armstrong had been withdrawn. 
 
Councilman Hall moved and Councilman Holcombe seconded the motion 
that the following resolution be passed and adopted as read; 
 

RESOLUTION 
 
BE IT RESOLVED That the proposal of the Mesa Air Transport, Inc. 
for a lease on the Municipal Airport until the 1st day of May, 

1933, in accordance with the form of said lease in duplicate 
presented to the Council, be accepted and that the President of 
the Council and the City Clerk be authorized to execute same on 
behalf of the City. 
 
Roll was called on the motion with the following result: 
 
Councilmen voting AYE: Bear, Glassford, Hall, Hirons, Holcombe, 
Roberts, Sievert. 
 
Councilmen voting NAY: None. 
 
All of the Councilmen voting AYE, the President declared the 
motion carried. 

 
Proposed Public Service Co. Franchise 
 
The proposed franchise ordinance of the Public Service Co, of 
Colo. for furnishing the City of Grand Junction with electricity 
was discussed and various changes were made in the ordinance. 
 
Hoover Motor Code Bill 
 
Inasmuch as the State of Colorado has recently passed the Hoover 
Motor Code Bill, it was moved by Councilman Holcombe and seconded 



by Councilman Roberts that the City Manager and the City Attorney 

be instructed to investigate this State Code and make such 
changes in the Traffic Code of the City as may be necessary to 
make same conform to the new State Code. Motion carried. 
 
Richmond Bond 
 
The bond of C. A. Richmond, Cement Contractor, having been 
approved as to form by the City Attorney was presented. It was 
moved by Councilman Sievert and seconded by Councilman Holcombe 
that the bond be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Hall and seconded by Councilman Hirons 
that the meeting adjourn. Motion carried. 
 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 
City Clerk 


